
Culcairn P&C General Meeting Week 2 Term 2 2019 
Thursday 9th May 2019. 
Commenced: 4:09pm 
 
In Attendance: Jena Kent, Vic Hocking, Tara Jongeneel, Rhiannon Jennings & Craig Allibon 
Apologies: Amy Goode, Pam Leov, Laura Fenwick & Meralyn Fage 
 
Previous Minutes 

● Read & Accepted 
 

Business arising 
●  Contact LHK for meeting to speak about costs & what we can get for the playground 
●  Rhiannon Jennings, Victoria Hocking, Jena Kent and Tara need to be added to the uniform shop 

Bank account all existing signatories need to be removed from this account.   
● Still some votes required for the uniform change 
● Lions club markets was poor weather and not a very successful event  
● Cross country was successful  
● Anzac day was a very successful event, excellent turn out of volunteers as well as donations. raised 

$1000 
● Major raffle Vic has organised a voucher with Mulwala ski club. Tara to contact Biti motors about a 

fuel voucher.  
Moved: Jena Seconded: Vic 
 
Correspondence In:  

● Hume Bank 
● Fundraising 
● Foodworks Culcairn 

 
Correspondence Out: 

●  Bunnings Albury  
●   

Presidents Report: 
Nil 
 
Principals Report:  

● SRPSSA Cross Country has been postponed.  
● 24th May Brendan Worth will be cutting his hair for charity SRC to run BBQ. 
● No book week parade this year. 
● Year ¾ excursion to be day only. 
● Extra supervision of students during breaks is helping to ensure that students are eating. 
● 2019 resilience day workshop style presentation to be held in conjunction with other schools  
● NAPLAN 14-24 May. Yr3 writing by hand. All other tests to be online. schedule will be sent out next 

week with newsletter. Variance in results will be due to transition from paper to digital. 
● Cooling program. New airconditioners to be installed this year  
● School choir to perform at the hospital opening 
● Next P&C meeting to be 20th June at 7pm  

Moved: Craig Accepted: Tara 
 
Treasurer's Report 

● All current bills have been paid  
Moved: Vic Seconded: Jena 
 

● Uniform Shop 
Rhiannon to promote the sale of the secondhand stock 

● Rhiannon would prefer texting as the main form of communication. Her number is to be included in 
the newsletter  

● A Stocktake has been conducted and an order will be placed in the near future.  
Moved: Rhiannon Second: Jena 
 
Fundraising: 



Election Day:  
● Cake stall and raffle sale to be held 18th May 
● Newsletter and facebook post to ask for donations and volunteers  
 

Colour Fun Run:  
● Event will be held on the 19th of May which is a Sunday. 
● 23 online registrations to date.   
● Color run facebook page has been created this has generated a large number of engagements and 

interest. General community interest is high. 
● Bunnings Albury has generously donated a large amount of products to be used on the day. 
● Safepak Lavington has supplied the white shirts at a 50% discount. 
● A BBQ and soft drinks will be sold on the day. 
● Volunteers will be required and a roster will be created to ensure the day is successful. 
● All insurance and risk related paperwork has been completed and approved. 
 

Major Raffle: 
● Tickets to be sold at all upcoming events.  
● Tara to look into fuel voucher. 

 
Education Week: 

● P&C will provide a BBQ 
 
Henty Field Days: 

● Volunteers will be required  
 
Culcairn show 

● Jena makes a motion to alternate years for culcairn show catering with the catholic school. motion 
was passed unanimously.  
 

Super 8’s  
● Will need to be catered for to be advised at a closer date  

 
Twilight Markets:  

● Will be held on Friday 15th November 2019  
● Coffee Van to be organised 
● Live music to be explored  
● Class stalls to be organised  
● P&C to have the following stalls: 

○ plant stall 
○ BBQ 
○ Slushies 
○ Popcorn 
○ Santa photos 
○ Jelly bean guessing game 
○ Jumping castle 

● Markets will become the major focus of the committee post Colour Fun Run. 
 
General Business:  

● Tara proposed a new minute format for P&C minutes. Examples to be provided at the next meeting. 
● A P&C calendar to be created to outline upcoming events for all families to receive. 
● Post the Color Fun Run the facebook page will be changed to a P&C facebook page. This page will 

be used to promote upcoming events and P&C news. 
● P&C minute distribution. Craig to talk to Meralyn about distributing minutes digitally to all families 

who have email. Minutes also to be added to the school Backpack App.  
 

End 4.59 pm.  
 
 


